MINUTES FOR ONE (1) PUBLIC HEARING  

OF THE PLANNING AND ZONING BOARD

HELD TUESDAY, AUGUST 2, 2016 AT 7:30 P.M.
 AT THE CITY HALL AUDITORIUM, 110 RIVER STREET


Chairman Anthony Sutton called to order the August 2, 2016 meeting of the Planning and Zoning Board at 

7:35 p.m.
A.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE AND MOMENT OF SILENCE
B.
ROLL CALL   

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Richard Lutz, Michael Dolan, John Grant, Edward Mead, (Vice Chair); 


Carl S. Moore, Scott Marlow, Tom Nichol, Tom Panzella, Jim Quish, Anthony Sutton, Chairman.

STAFF:  David Sulkis, City Planner; Phyllis Leggett, Board Clerk.
Chairman Sutton:  There has been a request to add an item to the agenda.  A request from
Chris Saley, Director of Public Works for authorization of a subdivision bond return for 
231-235 Meadows End Road.

Motion:  By Mr. Mead to add this item to the agenda.

Second:  Mr. Grant

Vote:  All members voted in favor of adding the bond return request to the agenda.

C.
NEW BUSINESS

1.
231-235 MEADOWS END ROAD – SUBDIVISION BOND RETURN
Request by Two Ninety Six, LLC for full release of the maintenance of its subdivision bond 

in the amount of $2,100.00, as approved by Chris Saley, Director of Public Works, in his memo

dated June 27, 2016.
 
Mr. Sulkis:  Explained why the condition of approval indicated by Chris Saley was not required 

and that the $2,100.00 remaining on the subdivision bond could be returned to the developer.


Motion:  By Mr. Grant to approve the return of the maintenance bond for 231-235 Meadows 


End Road as requested.


Second:  Mr. Panzella

Vote:  All members voted in favor of approval.

D.
PUBLIC HEARINGS:  CLOSE BY 9/6/2016; EXPIRES ON 11/10/2016
1. 49 BRIDGEPORT AVENUE  (ZONE CDD-2) – Petition of Rick Jerzyk for Special Permit and Site Plan Review approval to create an outdoor patio on Map 18, Block 6, Parcel 9, of which 49 Bridgeport Avenue LLC is the owner.

Rick Jerzyk:  Requesting approval of approximatel 280 SF for use as a patio in the front of

The Bridge House located at 49 Bridgeport Avenue.  He gave the reasons why it would ]

be advantageous to have the patio, especially in the summer.  
Mr. Sulkis:  Clarified the square footage of the patio would be approximately 345 SF.  Bushes 
would be located along the sides of the patio.

Mr. Nichol:  Noted there was another patio in the rear.  He asked about the iron gates on the property in the front of the building.

Mr. Jerzyk:  Said they want to match the fence that is there now to enclose the patio area and are doing so per the instructions of the Fire Marshal.  
Mr. Lutz:  Will any parking spaces be lost by putting in this patio?
Mr. Jerzk:  No. 
Mr. Lutz:  Handicapped parking?  Suggested adding another to the one that is already there.
Mr. Jerzyk:  That can be done with no problem.  

Mr.  Marlow:  Any drainage required with the grass area being removed?

Mr. Jerzyk:  Pavers are in the front of the building. Removing approximately eight feet on either 

side to make it even.  
The Chair opened the hearing to the public.  The public speaking procedure was reviewed.  Anyone

to speak in favor of the application? (No response) Anyone to speak in opposition?

Rob Masud, 18 Intervale Parkway:  On occasion there is some entertainment that can be
high volume.  Will that be upstairs or speakers outside for background noise?  
Barbara Maddock, 45 Intervale Parkway:  Asked how the noise or sound on the front patio 

would be maintained.
Jacob Oleksak, 45 Intervale Pkwy:  Will this increase noise and/or  traffic? What is his projection 
coming to Intervale?

Mr. Masud:  Would ask that the noise be contained and respect the people who 

live in the neighborhood, which has been done in the past.
Rebuttal by Applicant:

Mr. Jerzyk:  Have been a restaurant at this locateion for over 9 years..  Casual dining experience.  Have never had outside music.  Had no altercations from the neighbors due to loud noise.  Have had wine tasting events.  No place in the front to have a DJ or live music.  Noise should not be increased.  Just looking to continue casual outdoor dining.

The Chair offered the opportrunity for public rebuttal.

Mr. Massud:  Thanked the applicant.  At this time he sees no problem with the application.

The chair closed the public hearing.

Motion:  By Mr. Quish to approve as presented.

Second:  By Mr. Nichol.

Vote:  All in favor.

Motion:  Passes.


2.
0 HILLDALE COURT – TWO LOT RE-SUBDIVISION  (ZONE R-10) – Petition of Joseph Codespoti, Jr. for approval to create a two-lot re-subdivision on Map 30, Block 613, Lot 1A, of which Robert Boynton is the owner.  POSTPONED TO 9/20/2016
E.
LIAISON REPORTS 

Mr. Nichol:  Attended the last Wetlands meeting.  553 West Avenue was on the agenda again, with regard to replacement of the boardwalk and nature trail, which was passed.  The second item was from Grillo Services proposing 342 apartments on the site they wanted to use for their mulch business.  That will be brought up at the Inland Wetlands meeting tomorrow night.  The proposed site is within 150 feet within the wetlands.  The Wetlands Committee has a lot to review.

F.

REGULATION SUBCOMMITTEE  - (UPDATE) 

Mr. Grant:  Nothing to present to the Board this evening.  Next meeting a couple of items will be brought to the Board for consideration.
G. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES –  6/21/2016 and 7/5/2016

Motion:  By Mr. Grant to approve the 6/21/2016 Minutes as presented.

Second:  By Mr. Mead

Vote:  All members voted in favor of approval.

Motion:  By Mr. Grant to approve the 7/5/2016 Minutes as presented.


Second:  By Mr. Marlow

Vote:  All members voted in favor of approval.
  H.
CHAIR’S REPORT - None
   I.
STAFF REPORT- None
 

Motion:  By Mr. Panzella to adjourn.


Second:  By Mr. Marlow


Vote:  All members voted in favor of adjournment.


The meeting adjourned at 8:05 p.m.  The next P & Z meeting will be held on Tuesday, August 16, 2016.



Phyllis Leggett 




Phyllis Leggett, Board Clerk
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